
Hello everyone,  

Wow! What a diverse couple of weeks we have experienced at  

Port Neill Primary since the last newsletter 

SVA Hub Day 

On Wednesday, our school Partnership (Cowell AS, Tumby Bay AS, Ungarra PS, Port Neill PS) hosted Principals 

from Yorke Peninsula and Whyalla who are part of the Social Ventures Australia program at Ungarra and Port 

Neill Primary Schools. Principals from our Partnership shared how as a collective group of leaders we            

collaborate together, have built a culture of improvement, and refined our improvement processes to be    

educational thinkers and evaluative and reflective leaders.  We also shared how our schools connect with   

community and posed the question ‘how can we move our students from being participants in their learning to 

Co-collaborators of their learning?’ It was a great day and opportunity to engage with Principals from off the EP 

to not only share our schools and leadership practice but also to get feedback.   

Thank you to Deb Grose for accommodating the SVA group at the Bowls Club and Governing Council for 

providing a delicious afternoon tea.  

Student Learning Conferences with Parents 

Student Learning Conferences commenced this week. Thank you to those parents who have booked in their 

appointment time. We are interested in hearing your feedback about the conferences as it is important they 

meet the needs of parents. We will send a brief survey to families so please keep an eye out for this.  

R-2 Literacy Orbis Training 

Olivia and I had the pleasure of working with teachers from Tumby Bay and Ungarra this week as we           

commenced training with Orbis and Melbourne University to delve deeper into best practice of teaching      

literacy in R-2 class. A Professional Learning Community has been formed and Olivia and I will continue to work 

with these fantastic professionals throughout term 2.  

Harmony Day  

Harmony Week is about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. On Tuesday, our        
students celebrated the diversity of all people from all different backgrounds in Australia by wearing orange 
and participating in activities at recess and lunch. Thank you to Alison for organising this very important day for 
our school.  
Governing Council 
Our second Governing Council meeting for this term is being held Monday April 3rd at 7.00pm. Please let      
Hannah Woolford know if you cannot attend. It would be great if we can have as many as possible at the 
meeting.  
SAPSASA 
Caitlin and Estelle will be travelling to Adelaide next week to participate in SAPSASA softball competition. We 
wish them all the best and hope they enjoy the experience.  
Swimming Lessons 
Students will be travelling to Port Lincoln on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday for swimming lessons next week. 
Lessons commence at 12.15 and we will be back at school by 3.10 for the end of the day.   
 

Best wishes,  

Lisa Masters 
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The students have been mosaicing fish in their art 

lesson with Mrs Masters and Sue.  

 Last week the Upper Primary’s grouted their fish so 

they can then  display them around the school. 







Some of the feedback that we received from the visiting Principals.  



ALISON’S PAGE: 
Week 9 and the holidays are getting 
closer! 

Harmony Day:  We celebrated       
Harmony Day on Tuesday.  We 
dressed in Orange and I organised 
games and activities at Recess and 
Lunchtime—colouring in, making stress 
balls (with flour and balloons), obstacle course, etc.  Thank you to Port Neill Post & Trade 
for the lovely orange platter they made up for us. 

Lunchtimes:  On Tuesdays (STEM activities) the last two weeks 
I have done balloon rockets with the children and harmony 
day activities.   

On Friday (Crafty Activities) I have made easy Easter bunnies 
with them and stress balloons. 

Kimochi Time:   I talked about International Day of Happiness on Friday 17th March—
what being happy looks like and what makes us happy.  It is a good feeling to have.  
Last Friday I talked about Harmony Day.  What it is all about, how we are all different 
but how “everyone belongs”.   

Breakfast Club:  This week we had toast and cereals for 
Breakfast Club.  The morning was colourful, as many of 
the children dressed in orange for Harmony Day!  Next 
week we will have spaghetti on toast—a good     
breakfast to have before our swimming lessons! 

RE Lesson:  Janet Shepherd will be taking the RE lesson on      
Wednesday 5th April in the afternoon to talk about the Easter Story  
with the children.  Thank you to Janet for volunteering her time to 
do this for us. 

Thought for the Day:   

 

 

              

                               

 

                             

                          Til the next newsletter….                      



 


